
 
 
 
 
 

 

Joe Villalpando 
Operations Manager 
josev@sscserv.com 
972-310-3695 

 
5/30/2025 
 
Grant Miller 
Chief of Finance and Operations 
Kaufman ISD 
1000 S. Houston St. 
Kaufman, Texas 75142 

Mr. Miller, 
SSC is proposing an increase in our pricing in accordance with the terms of our contract, specifically: 
"3.1 Annual Inflation Adjustment: At the end of each year of this Agreement, the parties shall 
mutually agree in writing to an increase in the Annual Contract Price and any other fees in the 
agreement (“Service Fees”) based on an amount equal to the greater of: (i) Consumer Price Index-W, 
Less Food and Energy, for the most recently published twelve(12) month period, as published by the 
U.S. Department of Labor, Bureau of the labor Statistics or (ii) Employment Cost Index, Private 
Industry, Compensation, Not Seasonally Adjusted -CIU2010000000000A. Should the applicable 
inflation rate over the most recently published twelve (12) month period decrease, the Annual 
Contract Price shall not change from the previous year. " As you are aware, the indexes referenced in 
our contract are compiled by the United States Department of Labor to reflect the change in business 
costs over the preceding 12 months. Recent data indicates the following changes in the relevant 12-
month indexes: 

(i) CPI W All Items Less Food & Energy is 2.8% as of March 2025; 
(ii) Employment Cost Index is 3.4% as of the quarter ending March 2025 

We are therefore recommending the minimal increase of 3.4%, effective September 1, 2025. With 
the approval, the new annual billing would increase by $47,789.69 bringing the new total annual 
billing to $1,453,368.92. 

We value our ongoing partnership with Kaufman ISD and are committed to continuing our service 
into the future. Should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me at 972-310-3695. 

Sincerely, 


